
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD MINUTES
SPECIAL MEETING 
OCTOBER 3, 2022
The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for a Special Meeting on Monday, October 3, 2022 at 7 PM for the 2023 Tentative Budget presentation and to address a matter for Wethersfield Foundation.  Supervisor Burton called the meeting to order and led the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call: 
Wendy Burton – present



Anne Arent - absent



Margaret Fallon - present

Nathan Lavertue - present


Frank Pepe – present

MOTION TO ACCEPT THE AGENDA:

A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon.  Motion carried with voting in favor.


1. WETHERSFIELD FOUNDATION FOR N.Y.S. ALCOHOL PERMIT: A motion was made by Wendy Burton, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to say that the Town of Stanford Town Board has no objection to Wethersfield Foundation Inc. receiving a one day beer, wine and cider permit for a concert and reception on October 15, 2022 at 257 Pugsley Hill Road.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.

2. PRESENTATION OF 2023 TENTATIVE BUDGET TO THE TOWN BOARD: Town Clerk Bell received the Supervisor’s Tentative Budget on September 30th, and at this meeting, distributed budget copies to the four Board members who were present.  Discussion followed with Supervisor Burton adding her thanks for all the help with the budget by Councilman Frank Pepe and Bookkeeper Kim Acard.  She added that she had met with all of the department heads and felt it was the best budget that this administration has put together.  She also thanked County Executive Molinaro for his help with the County’s new rate of sales tax.  The Town’s taxes will be lowered by 1.39% with excess revenue, one of the few towns that seemed to have benefitted during Covid, and will continue to benefit from the American Rescue Plan funds.  She also stated that some lines were increased such as the Court Prosecutor who is doing a wonderful job.

3. OTHER: The Board then had fairly lengthy discussion about the logging issue on Hobbs Lane.

With no other business at hand, a motion was made by Nathan Lavertue, seconded by Margaret Fallon, to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 PM.  Motion carried with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell

Town Clerk


